The Chancellor, Vice Chancellors and I continue to work on a comprehensive budget reduction plan we hope to share with the campus around March 1st after it has been vetted internally.  Our intent was to notify those areas affected prior to general notice to campus of the plan.  We want to ensure that employees have advance warning, and understand their situation including their recourse under the university’s and state policy.  Unfortunately, we are unable to follow that approach because the News and Observer has a communication from General Administration to legislative leaders about the potential impact of budget cuts on the university.  Several elements of our preliminary plan were cited in that communication.  I am writing you today to inform you that this morning we notified employees in IEF that the dissolution of IEF was a possibility in our plan.  The Chancellor and I wanted to inform the campus of this development before you read about it in the press.  I regret that we have had to make this preliminary announcement before we have a final plan.  We do not anticipate announcing any other possible actions until we release the entire plan to campus because we want notice to be accurate and not speculative.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of you for continuing to serve the university and its students well during this trying and uncertain time.  Although I know all of us have personal concerns, I urge you to continue to focus on the welfare and education of our students.
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